
              
    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY   

  

  

  

9 September 2019   

   

   

Excellency,   

   

   

Further to my letter dated 5 September 2019 regarding the silence procedure on the 

new revised draft General Assembly Resolution on “Scope, modalities, format and 

organization of the high-level meeting on the twenty-fifth anniversary of the Fourth World 

Conference on Women (Beijing+25)”, I have the honour to inform that the silence on the 

revised draft resolution has not been broken. 

 

The draft resolution will be considered at the plenary meeting of the General 

Assembly to be held at 11:00 a.m., on Thursday, 12 September 2019, in the General 

Assembly Hall. 

 

I wish to take this opportunity to thank H.E. Mr. Craig John Hawke, Permanent 

Representative of New Zealand to the United Nations, and H.E. Ms. Alya Ahmed Saif 

Al-Thani, Permanent Representative of the State of Qatar to the United Nations for their 

work and leadership in executing this mandate, as well as to all delegations for their 

constructive engagement throughout the process. 

 

  Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.   

 

 

 
   María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés   

     

  
  

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and   

   Permanent Observers to the United Nations   

New York 
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